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Holy Rosary Catholic Church 

Seattle, Washington 

June 16, 2019 The Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

COME WORSHIP WITH US! 
 Saturday Vigil at 5:00pm 
 Sunday at 8:30am and 10:30am 
 Daily Mass in the Chapel (thru mid-September) 

7:45am Tue, Thu, Fri;  
8:35am on Wed and Sat 

 Communion Service: Monday at 7:45am in the 
Chapel 

 
RECONCILIATION IN THE CHURCH 
 Tuesdays: 5:30pm to 6:30pm 
 Saturdays: 3:30pm to 4:30pm 
 or by appointment during office hours. 

 
RELAX AND MEET FELLOW PARISHIONERS 
 Sunday in the School Hall after the morning 

Masses 
 Tuesday morning in the Parish Center 

Reception Room after Mass. 
 
PRAY THE ROSARY 
 Monday nights at 6:30pm in the Chapel. 

 

FOR THE KIDS 
 The Parish Nursery is available during the 

Sunday 8:30 and 10:30am Masses 
 Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CLOW)  

during the 10:30am Mass. 
 
STAY IN THE LOOP 
 Download our Parish App at myparishapp.com. 
 Join our email list—send a message to 

ParishOffice@holyrosaryseattle.org 
 Learn more about Holy Rosary’s programs and 

ministries: www.holyrosaryseattle.org 
 
SPIRITUAL HELP 
 Submit a prayer request: 

prayers@holyrosaryseattle.org. 
 Request a homebound visit: 

homebound@holyrosaryseattle.org. 
 On the First Saturday of the month at 8:35am in 

the Church, we pray in a special way for those 
who are sick and offer the Sacrament of the 
Anointing of the Sick for those in need. 
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T H E  J O U R N E Y  O F  F A I T H  W I T H  

Fr. Matthew Oakland 

Corpus Christi 

Today we celebrate the Feast of the Body and Blood of our Lord 
Jesus Christ.  At every single Mass, through the prayers of the priest 
and the power of the Holy Spirit, the bread and wine are changed 
and transformed into the Body and Blood of Christ.  The Eucharist 
is the abiding presence of God in the world, as well as the 
nourishment we need to draw closer to Him and live in Him.   

As the Easter season has drawn to a close, our Easter candle has 
returned to the Baptismal Font.  If you look closely at the candle, 
you will see the usual signs: the Cross, with the year, topped by an A and an O.  In the Greek 
Alphabet, the first letter is the Alpha, and the last is the Omega.  Jesus is the beginning and the end, 
so the A and the O are symbols of Christ.   

Above the cross on our Paschal Candle the artist included a Pelican this year.  A Pelican is another 
symbol of Christ, and of the Eucharist.  The Pelican was believed to wound itself in order to feed its 
young.  So too, Christ has offered His life, and His body, for us on the Cross, and feeds us in the 
Eucharist.  On your way into Church next Sunday, take a closer look at our new Easter Candle. 

Clergy Sexual Abuse Legal Updates 

This past November, the US Bishops met for their usual fall meeting and discussed some proposals to strengthen the Dallas 
Charter, enacted in 2002, for the Protection of Children and Young People.  Recent allegations in the news, in particular with 
Theodore McCarrick, recently removed from the College of Cardinals, showed some weak aspects of the law with regard to 
bishop accountability.  The Vatican asked the bishops not to proceed, in part because of a universal gathering in Rome in 
February on the same topic, and in part because not all of the proposals had been vetted with current universal church law. 

After the meeting in February, Pope Francis issued a new set of laws entitled Vos estis lux mundi (You are the light of the 
world).  The new laws: 

 Mandate that every diocese have in place a public and accessible reporting mechanism for abuse or cover ups. 

 Mandate priests and bishops to report all accusations of abuse or cover up by a cleric or religious.  It also mandates dioceses 

notify the Vatican, and that the Vatican must respond within 30 days with any particular guidance regarding the 
investigation.  Investigations must be completed within 90 days.  At present, an investigation takes place first, and if it is 
found to be credible, only then does the bishop petition the Vatican for action—removal from the clerical state or 
permanent prayer and penance.   

 Mandate that Vatican offices that receive an allegation (depending on who the allegation is against it would go to a different 

department to oversee) notify all other concerned offices, as well as the Secretariat of State. 

 Create a process for handling allegations against bishops, which will be handled in the regional metropolitan archdiocese; 

unless it is in the archdiocese itself, in which case it will be handled by the senior suffragen diocese. 

 Create new statutes, including the cover up of abuse by a bishop or priest, whether by negligence, incompetence or malice, 

including cover ups that interfere with or avoid civil investigations or canonical investigations.  Also, it elevates the severity 
of sexual acts coerced through abuse of authority, regardless of the victims age, whereas previous emphasis was just on 
minors. 

 Make clear that church investigations are separate from criminal investigations, and a mandate is still in force to follow 

applicable civil laws, particularly those concerning any reporting obligations to the civil authorities.   

The effects of these new laws will likely be felt most outside of Western countries, who have had much of the above in place.  
However, there are some new additions, as well as new force behind some previous laws.  As such, last week, when the US 
Bishops gathered for their annual spring meeting, they adopted additional local implementations of these new laws, many of 
which were in consideration at their November meeting, including: 

 A new, independent national hotline for accusations of abuse or cover up by a bishop.   

 Pope Francis’ new laws allow for the inclusion of lay experts in the investigation.  The US Bishop’s norms mandate the 

inclusion of lay experts in the investigation.   

 New accountability measures for retired bishops who have resigned or been removed from office due to “grave acts of 

commission or omission.”  At present, some of these bishops are restricted from public ministry, and others are not.  This 
document gives the local bishop the authority to restrict their ministry, as well as an avenue for a petition to Rome for a 
wider prohibition, as well as the authority of the Conference President to restrict such bishops from their annual meetings. 
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School Highlights & Events 

The 2018-2019 school year is complete! Thank you parents and students for a wonderful school 

year! The first school day of 2019/20 will be on Tuesday, September 3rd. School start time is at 

8:15am, on September 3rd Kindergarten will dismiss at 10am, and grades 1-8 will dismiss at Noon. For the remainder of 

the first week, September 4th-6th, Kindergarten will dismiss at Noon. For grades 1-8, September 4th dismissal is at 2:15pm, 

September 5th at 3pm, September 6th at Noon. 

Westfest will take place September 20th-21st; volunteer sign-ups will come out in early September. Please make sure to 

have your Safe Environment Training complete to volunteer at school events. You can log-in at virtusonline.org/virtus/ to 

check your volunteer status. For new families and those who have not completed training, register for the required Safe 

Environment Course "Protecting God's Children" (3 hr Foundation course) that will be held at Holy Rosary School. Two 

dates: Saturday, September 7th at 9pm or Wednesday, September 11th at 6pm. Both will be held in the School Hall. 

Register beforehand to make sure you receive credit for the course. (More info on page 4 of this bulletin.) 

Holy Rosary has a rolling admissions process with just two spots still available in our Preschool 2s class. The Preschool 2s 

class is a drop-off class that meets on Mondays and Fridays from 8:30am-11:00am, students must be age 2.5 by August 31st. 

Monthly tuition is $281 - application information can be found on our homepage (holyrosaryws.org). 

At Holy Rosary School, tradition and innovation converge to provide a leading-edge education that is grounded in the 

Catholic faith. Students are engaged by enthusiastic teachers who provide hand-on curricula designed to spark creativity 

and encourage critical thinking. Each child is given room to discover and develop their own unique gifts. At every grade 

level, faith meets action through service and the teaching of compassion and social justice. Holy Rosary's tight-knit 

community of passionate teachers and engaged parents creates a safe place where students become leaders from the inside 

out. 

G R O W I N G  I N  C H R I S T  

Holy Rosary Catholic School—SPIRIT AND MIND ignited 

A weekly tip on Caring for Our  

Common Home 
During warm summer months, consider installing 
blackout curtains on windows that face the sun. 
Typically used to keep rooms dark during the day, the 
light-colored backing on these curtains is more 
effective at reflecting light and so can decrease your 
home’s heat gain by as much as one-third. For best 
results, draw the curtains before the sun shines directly 
on a window.  

Saint of the Week 
Every week, we highlight a 

particular saint. This week, we 

remember St. John the Baptist. 

Most saints’ feasts are on the 

day of their death, because that 

is when they entered Heaven; 

but we also celebrate the 

birthday (or “nativity”) of 

exactly two saints: the Blessed Virgin Mary and John 

the Baptist. This is because our Blessed Mother was 

purified from Original Sin at the moment of her 

conception and John the Baptist was purified in a 

similar way when he was six months in the womb, 

when Mary – herself newly pregnant with Jesus – 

visited his mother Elizabeth. (Read the first chapter of 

the Gospel of Luke for the whole story.) We celebrate 

the Nativity of John the Baptist on June 24.  

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

http://virtusonline.org/virtus/
http://holyrosaryws.org/
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Opportunities for Adults 
We offer several ways to celebrate and grow closer to 
the risen Christ: 
 Inquiry – an open-ended discussion of life, the 

universe, and everything from a Catholic point of 
view! If you or someone you know, has questions 
about the Catholic faith, invite them to come! All 
are welcome and no topic is off limits! This is the 
ideal preparation for those interested in Becoming 
Catholic or RCIA. We meet twice a month in the 
Parish Office, and our next meeting will be 
Tuesday, July 9. Our topic will be “Is the Bible 
Important?” 

 Monday Night Rosary – please join us for the 
Rosary on Monday nights in the St. Dominic 
Chapel at 6:30pm 

 Bible Study – we are taking a break from Bible 
study for the summer, but we’re looking forward 
to starting up again in September. In the 
meantime, we’ve posted a recommended reading 
list on our website: https://holyrosaryseattle.org/
adult-scripture-study 

For more information, or if you have any suggestions, 
please contact Robert King (206-937-1488 x203 or 
evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org). 

 

Youth Confirmation 
Confirmation strengthens you with the Holy Spirit so 
that you can bear witness to Jesus' love and continue 
his works of mercy in the world. If you are a Baptized 
Catholic in grades 7 through 12, and have not yet 
been Confirmed, our Youth Confirmation Program 
will prepare you to receive the grace of the Sacrament. 
(If you are an unconfirmed Catholic older than 18, 
you can join our Confirmation Preparation for 
Adults!) And mark your calendars for our Information 
Session on Sunday, September 8, 2019 at Noon! To 
pre-register, please visit https://holyrosaryseattle.org/
youth-confirmation. If you have any questions, 
contact Robert: evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org.  

 
RCIA Adapted for Children  
Holy Rosary Church welcomes children who are 7 
years or older & TEENS and never been baptized 
along with their families, on a journey of preparation 
for initiation into the Catholic Church. If interested in 
RCIA and becoming Catholic, please contact Sr. Stella 
at srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org or call at 206-937-
1488 ext. 252. 

Children’s Faith Formation/ 

Sunday School (“CFF”) provides faith-based 

classroom education opportunities for children of the 
parish. Classes are offered from preschool to 6th grade. 

School Year 2019-2020 registration is already open 
online. For more information contact Sr. Stella at 
srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org or call 206-937-1488 ext. 
252 

 
Children’ Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) 
During 10:30am Sunday Mass, Elementary school age 
children are dismissed after the opening prayer to 
celebrate the Liturgy of the Word (CLOW) appropriate 
for their age level and return to Mass following the 

homily. Children are divided into three groups according 
to their school grade. Free and no need to register.  

 Group 1 – Preschool & Kindergarten 
 Group 2 – 1st & 2nd Grade 

 Group 3 – 3rd, 4th & 5th Grade  

 
Safe Environment Course: 

“Protecting God’s Children”  
(3hr Foundation Course)  
Volunteers who have contact with minors and vulnerable 
adults in their volunteer capacity are required to 
complete the Protecting God's Children course within 
90 days of beginning service . Current volunteers are 
required to take updated online training courses every 

three years. Holy Rosary will be offering this course 
twice in September: 
 Saturday, Sep 7 @ 9am in the School Hall 
 Wednesday, Sep 11 @ 6pm in the School Hall 

Class registration is required: www.virtusonline.org/
virtus/index.cfm?   or call the Parish Office. 

 

Holy Rosary High School  
Class of 1969 Reunion! 
Spread the word! If you have not been contacted already, 
please email Sue Mains Reilly for details: 
Sreilly411@yahoo.com 

 
Peter’s Pence Collection 
Next week, we will take up the Peter’s Pence 
Collection, which provides Pope Francis with the funds 
he needs to carry out his charitable works around the 
world. The proceeds benefit our brothers and sisters on 

the margins of society, including victims of war, 
oppression, and disasters.  

P A R I S H  &  C O M M U N I T Y  N E W S  

https://holyrosaryseattle.org/adult-scripture-study
https://holyrosaryseattle.org/adult-scripture-study
mailto:evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org
https://holyrosaryseattle.org/youth-confirmation
https://holyrosaryseattle.org/youth-confirmation
mailto:evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org
mailto:srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org
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HOLY ROSARY 

WOMEN WITH PURPOSE  

“Life of the Beloved” 
by Henri J.M. Nouwen 

Wednesday evenings, 7:15-9:00pm 

July 10--August 14, 2019 

Parish Center Reception Room 

Join us on our faith journey as we explore Henri 

Nouwen’s, Life of the Beloved:  Spiritual Living in a 

Secular World. Nouwen’s personal account of the 

power and invitation of Christ, is a meaningful 

guide in today’s world. Henri Nouwen, Catholic 

Priest, and renowned author to Christians around 

the world, has written 40 books on spirituality.  

Find out more and/or register online at  

www.holyrosaryseattle.org/wwp-registration. 

For questions or if you need a book, email: 

Dswegle@holyrosaryseattle.org. 

Job Opportunity at Holy Rosary CYO Athletic Director 

Holy Rosary is looking to fill the position of CYO Athletic Director. In this position you will assist the head 

coaches of CYO sports to ensure the CYO mission is being implemented. The mission being: “To develop 

the whole person, we teach that success is not measured solely by the scoreboard, but by the effort, team 

play, and fun of the experience.” You will not be alone. You will have the support of the previous Athletic 

Director, the Parish PAA, and the Archdiocese CYO Director. We recognize that this is a commitment of 

your time and talent. It has been decided that the AD will be given a subsidy in recognition of the effort put 

forth. If you are interested, please contact Ted Krembs, PAA – Holy Rosary to discuss the possibilities. 

206-935-8358 ext 213 or paa@holyrosaryseattle.org. 

All women are invited to a  

new six-week series for the summer! 

mailto:paa@holyrosaryseattle.org


6 4139 42nd Ave SW    Seattle, WA  98116    206-935-8353    www.holyrosaryseattle.org  

Monday, June 24 

7:45 AM Word & Communion | Chapel 

6:30 PM Pray the Rosary | Chapel 

Tuesday, June 25 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

After Mass Tue morning Breakfast | Reception Rm 

5:30 PM Confession | Church 

Wednesday, June 26 

8:36 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

2:15 PM Youth!Choir Practice | Chapel 

7:00 PM Contemporary Choir Practice | Chapel 

7:15 PM Women With Purpose | Reception Rm 

Thursday, June 27 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

Friday, June 28 

7:45 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

9:15 AM Women With Purpose | Reception Room 

7:00 PM Friday Night Men's AA | Reception Rm 

Saturday, June 29 

7:00 AM Men's Group | Reception Rm 

8:36 AM Daily Mass | Chapel 

10:00 AM Communal Baptism | Church 

3:00 PM Confession | Church 

5:00 PM Mass | Church 

Mass Intentions for the Upcoming Week: 

June 27: Tony Moren, RIP 

June 28: Lilia Corcoro 

June 29: Conceso Icao Manaquel (8:35am) 

 Allison Wilson (5pm) 

June 30: Penny Daly, RIP (8:30am) 

 Holy Rosary Community (10:30am) 

 

Last Week’s Collection: 

Last week’s collection: $23,476 

Weekly budgeted collection: $23,534 

Sunday, June 23, 2019 
 Coffee and Donuts today 

Up Next 
 

July 

4 Independence Day: Parish Office Closed 

5 First Friday Adoration & Benediction 

 

August 

18 Parish BBQ 

 

September 

3 First Day of School 

5 Back to School Night 

8 Youth Confirmation Orientation  

20 WestFest! 

21 WestFest! 

Job Opportunity:  PASTORAL ASSISTANT FOR CHILDREN’S FAITH FORMATION 

St. Anne Parish (Seattle) seeks a part-time Pastoral Assistant for Children’s Faith Formation.  Major areas of 

responsibility include coordinating the Elementary Faith Formation program, Children’s Liturgy, and 

sacramental preparation programs for Baptism, First Eucharist and middle school Confirmation.  Successful 

candidate will be an active member of a Catholic parish with a BA in Pastoral Studies or equivalent; have 

ministry experience as a group or program leader; have demonstrated communication, networking and 

catechetical skills.  Position is 20 hours.  Starting salary and benefits in accordance with Archdiocesan 

guidelines. For an application packet, contact info@stanneseattle.org. Position open until filled. 
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Baptism:  Contact Deyette Swegle at least two months in advance of your requested baptism date. 

Marriage:  Contact Sherry Smith six months in advance of your requested wedding date. 

Funerals:  Contact the Parish Office 

Becoming Catholic:  Adults (over 18) contact Robert King; Children (age 7-18) contact Sr. Stella 

 

PASTOR: Fr. Matthew Oakland 

ADMINISTRATION: Ted Krembs (PAA@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 213 

ADULT EVANGELIZATION: Robert King (Evangelization@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 203 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—Baptism & Young Families: Deyette Swegle (dswegle@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 251 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES—1st Sacraments, Children & Youth: Sister Stella (srstella@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 252 

LITURGY & MUSIC: Paul Dolejsi (pdolejsi@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 204 

MARRIAGE & TRIBUNAL ADVOCACY: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 210 

BOOKKEEPER: Karen Edgin (HRBookkeeper@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 211 

ADMIN ASSISTANT & PRIVATE EVENTS: Melissa Tuthill (mtuthill@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 200 

PLANT MANAGER: Scott Stoefen (sstoefen@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 215 

SCHOOL PRINCIPAL: Anna Horton (ahorton@holyrosaryws.org), ext. 218 

TECHNOLOGY, BULLETIN & PARISH WEB SITE: Sherry Smith (sherry@holyrosaryseattle.org), ext. 210 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL: ext. 300 

WOMEN’S SHELTER: shelter@holyrosaryseattle.org 

YOUNG ADULTS: youngadults@holyrosaryseattle.org 

YOUTH MINISTRY: youth@holyrosaryseattle.org 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS WHO MAKE IT POSSIBLE TO PRINT THIS BULLETIN AT NO COST!  

Please contact us if we can be of service to you.  Just dial 206 -937-1488 and enter the extension  


